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NOTICE OF RELEASE OF SCREENING DECISION REPORT 

NIRB FILE NO.: 15EN028 

 

NPC File No.: 148166 

INAC File No.: N2015C0019 

KIA File No.: KVL315B01 

NWB File No.: 2BE-KDP---- 

 

April 4, 2016 

 

To: Tracey McCaie 

 Manager, Land Administration 

 Indigenous and Northern Affairs Canada 

 P.O. Box 100 

 Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

 

Sent via email: tracey.mccaie@aandc.gc.ca; landsmining@aandc.gc.ca  

 

Cc: Karén Kharatyan 

 A/Manager of Licensing 

 Nunavut Water Board 

 P.O. Box 119 

 Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 

 

 Luis Manzo 

 Director of Lands 

 Kivalliq Inuit Association 

 P.O. Box 340 

 Rankin Inlet, NU X0C 0G0 

 

Sent via email: karen.kharatyan@nwb-oen.ca; dirlands@kivalliqinuit.ca   

 

Re: Notice of Release of Screening Decision Report for Dunnedin Ventures Inc.’s 

“Kahuna Diamond Project - 2016” Project Proposal, Kivalliq Region, NIRB File No. 

15EN028 

 
 

Dear Parties: 

 

Enclosed is the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) Screening Decision Report to 

the Honourable Carolyn Bennett, Minister of Indigenous and Northern Affairs for Dunnedin 
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Ventures Inc.’s “Kahuna Diamond - 2016” project proposal in the Kivalliq Region, dated April 

4, 2016. 

 

The NIRB has assessed this project proposal for ecosystemic and socio-economic impacts taking 

into consideration the comments from relevant authorities and communities. Based on this 

assessment, the Board has indicated to the responsible Minister(s) that the project should be 

modified or abandoned in accordance with paragraph 91 of the Nunavut Planning and Project 

Assessment Act (NuPPAA).  Accordingly, the NIRB remains available for consultation with the 

Minister as necessary.  

 

Please contact the NIRB’s Executive Director, Ryan Barry at (867) 983-4608 or rbarry@nirb.ca  

if you have any questions or require additional clarification. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Natasha Lear,  

Environmental Administrator 
 

cc: Richard Kemp, Dunnedin Ventures Inc.   

 Lee Ann Pugh, Indigenous and Northern Affairs Canada 

  

 

Enclosure:  NIRB Screening Decision Report, File No.: 15EN028 (April 4, 2016) 
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